National Computing SCITT
The Department for Education is exploring potential options to support the formation of a school-centred initial teacher training (SCITT) provider with national reach specialising in the recruitment and delivery of computing initial teacher training. 
We are not committing to undertake any formal commissioning activity resulting from this notice although we may use the information gathered via this process to support any future commercial activity.
Background

We are currently supporting two national SCITT pilots, which focus on specific subjects: the National Modern Languages SCITT, which commenced recruitment in 2016 and delivery in 2017; and the National Mathematics and Physics SCITT, which commenced recruitment in 2017 and will deliver a first cohort from September 2018.  

The purpose of introducing subject-specific national SCITTs is to create a unique and high quality school-led offer in shortage EBacc subjects.  This will promote best practice in Initial Teacher Training (ITT) and improve ITT recruitment. Unlike other SCITTs, which typically offer smaller volumes in a range of subjects in their local region, national SCITT partnerships are to operate across the country, utilising the resource and expertise of professional sector organisations and the independent sector. Consequently, it is intended that they deliver at a larger scale than most SCITTs.

Purpose of this Early Engagement
We would like to hear from both existing SCITTs and other organisations who; 

· would be interested in becoming the National Computing SCITT; or
· would be interested in working in partnership with the National Computing SCITT; or
· have expertise in recruitment to, and design and delivery of computing courses
Outline Requirement

We are exploring:

· potential solutions to address ITT recruitment challenges specific to computing
· suggested models to best achieve national reach for a SCITT-led partnership that includes involvement of the independent sector
· approaches to computing pedagogy within ITT
Whilst we are interested in exploring existing solutions available in the market or relevant solutions that could be developed in scale and/or capacity, we also welcome start-up solutions that could mobilise the required skills, resources and experience in a timely and cost efficient manner. 

Any proposed ideas would need to be based upon the offer of current ITT routes and programmes.
How to express an interest in this opportunity

Interested organisations should complete the attached questionnaire and submit it to Contact.NCSCITT@education.gov.uk by 8am, 23 July 2018.

Please note that this early engagement is not a call to competition and the DfE is not bound to enter into any procurement activity because of it. 

Grant funding to successful organisations would be paid in spring 2019, although this is an estimate and may be subject to change.
Timescales
Organisations interested would need to be able to mobilise their provision with the intention of recruiting in autumn 2019 to deliver ITT in 2020/21. 
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